
Member Motion
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Notice of Motion

MM5.11 ACTION  Ward: 20 

411 Victoria Park Avenue - Authorizing an Option to Purchase
Agreement with Habitat for Humanity - By Councillor Gary Crawford,
seconded by Councillor Brad Bradford

* Notice of this Motion has been given.
* This Motion is subject to referral to the Planning and Housing Committee. A two-thirds
vote is required to waive referral.

A Revised Member Motion was posted on March 24, 2023.

Recommendations
Councillor Gary Crawford, seconded by Councillor Brad Bradford, recommends that:

1. City Council adopt the following recommendations in the attached report (March 22, 2023)
from the Executive Director, Housing Secretariat:

a. City Council authorize the City, to enter into the Option Agreement substantially on the
same terms and conditions set out Appendix A to the report (March 22, 2023) from the
Executive Director, Housing Secretariat, and on such other or amended terms and
conditions acceptable to the Executive Director, Housing Secretariat, and in a form
satisfactory to the City Solicitor.

b. City Council authorize the Executive Director, Housing Secretariat to execute the
Option Agreement on behalf of the City, in addition to corporate signing authorities.

Summary
City Council approval is required to authorize an Option to Purchase Agreement (the "Option
Agreement") with Habitat for Humanity related to the affordable home ownership housing
development at 411 Victoria Park Avenue in Scarborough Southwest.

Diamond Kilmer is the owner and developer of the 411 Victoria Park Avenue site and plans to
transfer a parcel of land (the "Affordable Ownership Parcel") to Habitat for Humanity
(“Habitat”) to build 58 affordable homeownership townhomes. The Option Agreement between
the City and Habitat is urgently required as it is a prerequisite for Diamond Kilmer to transfer
the lands to Habitat and the registration of Diamond Kilmer’s Plan of Subdivision and issuance
of their first above-grade building permit.

Diamond Kilmer purchased 411 Victoria Park Avenue from CreateTO with the obligation to
develop a parcel for affordable ownership housing purposes. A Section 37 Agreement was
signed in November 2021 that requires Diamond Kilmer to transfer the Affordable Ownership
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Parcel to a non-profit housing provider. The Section 37 Agreement requires the provider to
enter into an Option to Purchase Agreement with the City so that, in the unlikely event that the
provider is unable to develop the property within a reasonable timeframe, the lands will return
to the City. The City would then seek another non-profit group to build the affordable housing.

Background Information (City Council)
Revised Member Motion MM5.11
(March 22, 2023) Report from the Executive Director, Housing Secretariat on 411 Victoria Park
- Authorizing an Option to Purchase Agreement with Habitat for Humanity
(https://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2023/mm/bgrd/backgroundfile-235099.pdf)

https://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2023/mm/bgrd/backgroundfile-235099.pdf

